
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
   

                                               
 

 
 

Walton Lane Nursery School & Children’s Centre 

Walton Lane 

Nelson BB9 8BP 
 

Email: head@waltonlane.lancs.sch.uk 

Tel:      01282 613437 
 

 

Also at: Marsden Community Centre Also at:  Marsden Old Hall  

 Marsden Hall Road North Walton Lane  

 Nelson. Tel: 01282 440961 Nelson. Tel: 01282 690360 

  

Also at: Williams Hall All Age Centre Also at: Walverden Primary School 

 Barkerhouse Road Bracewell Street  

 Nelson. Tel: 01282 440960 Nelson. Tel: 01282 614834 
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29th February 2016 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 

 
 

Car Parking at Walton Lane Nursery School and Children’s Centre 
 
 

We have had issues on the car park with families parking badly and people becoming abusive. 
 
Usually schools will not allow families to park on their car park and it is for staff use only.  At Walton Lane 
we aim to help families by providing the car park for families for drop off and pick up, and all staff park on 
the road. 
 
When you are coming to Walton Lane – remember 
 

 Keep all children safe 

 Drive slowly and safely on the car park 

 Park in the designated bays 

 Keep the zebra crossing clear at all times 

 Disabled bays are for blue badge holders 

 The emergency services need clear access across the whole car park at all times 

 

 Busy times are at 9 a.m., 12 noon, 1 p.m. and 4 p.m. 

 Park on the roads around our centre or the car park at Marsden Old Hall and walk the last little bit 

 Plan your journey to allow time to park safely 

 

 Abusive language and abusive behaviour is unacceptable – it is upsetting and a very bad 

example to the children 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Ms J Holmes 

Headteacher and Head of Centre 


